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May 16, 2018 

 

Ms. Carlotta S. Stauffer 

Commission Clerk 

Florida Public Service Commission 

2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 

Tallahassee, Florida 32399 

 

Dear Ms. Stauffer, 

 

On March 25, 2002, the Florida Public Service Commission (“PSC”) issued Order No. PSC-02-10405-

FOF-TL in Docket No. 010743-TL specifying an all-services overlay as the relief method for the 407/321 

area code.  The 689 area code was assigned by NANPA with a scheduled implementation date of July 15, 

2002.  The 407/321 area code serves Orange, Osceola, Seminole and parts of Lake and Volusia Counties 

in Central Florida.  The portion of the 321 area code serving Brevard County was to remain unchanged.  

 

On May 31, 2002, the PSC, in Order No. PSC-02-0743-FOF-TL, indefinitely suspended the 

implementation of the 689 area code.  The PSC directed the telecommunications industry, represented by 

NANPA, to provide notice when there is an estimated one-year supply of assignable central office codes 

(NXX codes) available. 

 

This letter is to notify the PSC that the current quantity of 407 NXX codes is only sufficient to meet 

demand for the next 12 months.  As of May 14, 2018, there were 19 codes available for assignment in the 

407 area code.  Therefore, the NANPA requests, on behalf of the industry, that the PSC lift the 

suspension on the implementation of the 689 overlay so that NANPA may begin the process of putting 

the 689 area code in place prior to the exhaust of the 407 NXX codes.  Once the PSC notifies NANPA of 

a lifting of the May 2002 suspension, the NANPA will hold an industry meeting to initiate the 

implementation process. 

  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 571-434-5770 (john.manning@team.neustar) 

or Heidi Wayman at 571-434-5765 (heidi.wayman@team.neustar).     

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
John Manning 

Sr. Director – NANPA 

 

Cc: Greg Fogleman – Florida PSC 

Heidi Wayman – NANPA 

 Brent Struthers – NANPA 

 Kimberly Miller – NANPA 
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